Westport Baptist Church

March 10, 2024

Deacon Of The Week – Brad Armand 812-592-4146

Enter To Worship

Call To Worship

Welcome & Announcements Pastoral Prayer & Praises

Offering

Special Music Daniel Chastain
Message Pastor Gary Johnson

Invitation "I Need Thee Every Hour"
Closing "Bond Of Love"

Depart To Serve

Prayer Concerns

Ongoing: Cherokee Peden, Raymond & Sharon Peden, Jim and Donna Johnson, Janet Hughes, Phyllis Rockey, Benjamin Ortman, Vera Hamilton, Braydon Young, David Scaggs, Andy Hempstead, Betty Layton, Mark Schoettmer, Dennis Cox, Bob Hamilton, Paul Ritchie

Current: Jill Schoettmer, Bill Padgett, Alberta Fish, Stacy Clarkson, Elizabeth Lamar, Wilma Brewer, Jeff Brindley, Allie Smith, Keely Pavan, Esther Lichtenberger, Linda Cunningham, Ed McNealy, Delaine Frodge, Janet Knight, Joe Kron, Roy Robbins, Marianne Bush, Bri Phillips, Brian & Connie Fish, Sandi Schnier, Mike Gasper, Mike Hughes, Frances Baltus, Tony Friend, Iva Powers, Sue Cline

Little Blessings Nursery For Infants Through Pre-School

March

10 - Pam Flessner

<u> 17 – Amanda Friend</u>

24 - - Lucy McCullough

The nursery will also be open for the 8:30 a.m. service

This Week At Westport Baptist

Sun. March 10 8:30 Contemporary Service

9:30 Sunday School 10:30 Morning Worship 5:15 King's Kids @ Church

6:00 Frogs @ Church

6:15 Choir Practice @ Church Wed. March 13 6:00 Youth Group @ SBY Camp

6:00 Orchestra @ Church

Fri. March 15 6:00 Scrapbooking @ Outreach

Coming Up

Mon. March 18 7:00 Book Club @ Church

Movie Night @ Outreach
7:00 Business Meeting @ Church
8:00 Maundy Thursday @ Church
Community Good Friday Service @ Venue On 3
11:00 Egg Hunt @ SBY Camp
7:00 Sonrise Service Presented By King's Kids
Easter Breakfast Following Sonrise Service
Directory Photos @ Outreach
FUSE @ SBY Camp
Clothes Closet Week @ Outreach
Vacation Bible School
Junior Camp Week @ SBY Camp
Teen Camp Week @ SBY Camp

King's Kids

Quest Conference @ Greenlake, Wisconsin

King's Kids are meeting on Sundays, at 5:15 p.m., to prepare their Easter program. This is for any kids age 4 through grade 6.

March Special Music

If you would like to do special music on March 17th, please check the sign up sheet in the foyer.

Easter Bunny Helpers Needed!!!!

There are bags of empty Easter eggs in the hallway to be filled for our annual Easter Egg Hunt. Please help us by picking some up to fill and return to the box in the hallway by Sunday March 24. If you have trouble getting them to stay shut, feel free to scotch tape them. Any kind of candy is fine, but keep in mind that we have a lot of little ones, so please don't fill all of them with hard candies that might be a choking hazard. Mini candy bars, stickers, peeps wrapped in Saran wrap, chewy candies, and the mini packs of skittles or m and ms are all things that will fit pretty well. Thanks for helping making our egg hunt fun for the kids!

Directory Photos

The NEW church directory is coming soon. Photography sessions will be scheduled on Saturday and Sunday April 6th and 7th.

To start the process we ask you to complete the form with your information and when completed, please schedule a time for you to be photographed. *The list for available times is in the foyer*.

Click the link or QR Code below to start the process or pick up the paper version of the form in the foyer at the church. We encourage everyone to get their picture scheduled.

This is a directory only opportunity that will include digital copy with rights to make your own print, one 4×6 print and a directory for \$20.

Any and all profits will be donated to the Westport Baptist Roof fundraising.

https://forms.gle/ZngWJN3GZT7aj6qt7

June 23-28



Thanks,
Directory Committee
Casey Bolton, Jayne Gault, Maribeth Holcomb, Pastor Gary Johnson

Youth Group

The Youth Group will be meeting at the Southeastern Baptist Youth Camp every Wednesday now through March 13th. Plan to be there from 6-8 p.m.

Meal Train

A meal train has been started for Janet Knight, who is recovering from back surgery. If you would like to provide a meal in February or March, you can go to: mealtrain.com/re7zzw or contact Jennifer Chastain at 812-593-1623.

Finance Committee:

*Please continue to send your tithes and offerings to PO Box 310, Westport, IN 47283 if you are not attending in person.

You may also remit funds electronically by using this QR code:



Cookbooks

We still have cookbooks available. Please stop by the office after morning worship or during office hours through the week to purchase your books. If you preordered, please let us know so we can mark you off the list. The books are \$10 each. Proceeds will go to the roof project. Please contact Jill Schoettmer, Jayne Gault, or Lucy McCullough if you have any questions.

Jewelry Sale

Remember to check out the jewelry display in the foyer. Items are available for a free will donation, which goes to the roof project.

We are trying to improve the process of keeping the prayer concerns up to date. Current names will be removed after six weeks in the bulletin. Please contact Gary, Lucy or one of the deacons if you need someone added or removed from the list.

This week's service is available on our website: westportbaptistchurch.org or our FaceBook page

Please contact Lucy McCullough with information for the bulletin by Wednesday at Lucymac5820@gmail.com

To schedule an event in the Church Building or the Outreach Building contact **Lucy McCullough** at 812-591-3721 or <u>Lucymac5820@gmail.com</u>. If you would like the ability to view the church/outreach center calendar, send a request via email.

All information for the church prayer list and the sign on the front lawn should be directed to: **Mike Gasper** at 812-614-4497 or <u>Mike@bassgasper.com</u>

Pastor Gary Johnson may be reached via phone at 765-624-1335 or email at: pastorgary.westportbaptist@gmail.com.

We have a special email set up for confidential prayer requests. This is open to anyone in our church or community. The email address is prayer@westportbaptistchurch.org and will go directly to Pastor Gary. If you have any prayer concerns for the bulletin, please send these to Lucy at the email above.

**Out of respect for personal privacy, the media team will be diverting the camera from the altar so that people may feel comfortable in coming forward for prayer or dedication during the time of invitation. These private moments will not be shared on social media.